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Vestry Meeting Minutes
1/26/23
1. Prayer
 Following the Opening Prayer by Fr. Alex, the meeting was called to order.
.
2. Motion
A motion was made by Dave Cinclair and seconded by Robbie Matamoros to approve the Vestry meeting minutes (after final corrections were made) from the 12/15/22 Vestry meeting as submitted by Jean Lamm.   Motion unanimously carried.
3.  Financial Update
Fr. Alex and Mark Bellingham (in Fr. Andy’s absence)  led a discussion regarding the December 2022 and year 2022 financial statements. The matters discussed were:

· The 2022 faith budget. Giving exceeded expectations, though there were also more expenses than expected. Overall giving was much higher than projected—330,000--exceeding the faith budget number of 286,000.

· Because of the lease,  expenses still exceed income, though this was planned for, and the church made good progress toward the goal of eliminating the rent supplement from Rooted to Reach.

· The extra funds will go toward the operating reserve.

· Rooted to Reach giving has largely stopped, though some minor monthly gifts remain.

· Each year’s faith budget is based on faith & anticipates growth

· How to allocate overages to the faith budget is still being considered—whether to return funds to R2R or keep them in the operating fund as a reserve.
4. Motion
A motion was made by Dave Cinclair and seconded by Mark Bellingham to approve

the December 2022 and year 2022 financial reports.  Motion unanimously carried.

. 

    5.  Annual Audit Update 



         Dave Cinclair led a discussion regarding the Annual Audit.  Topics discussed were:
· Expense of an actual audit

· Importance of implementing good internal controls/reviews, as we need ongoing checks and balances throughout the year
· Access to bank & investment statements & alerts for Sr. & Jr. Wardens

6. Annual Meeting Agenda Preview
Fr. Alex outlined the agenda for the upcoming annual parish meeting.  Topics included are:

· Growth & attendance were up

· List of members lost

· List of events held in 2022

· Discussion of giving and our faith budget

· Continued growth plans through small groups, outreach & ministries

· Importance of prayer

· 2023 upcoming plans & events
7. Nominating Committee Update
Nathan Dean led a discussion regarding the Vestry Nominating Update.  Topics discussed were:

· 5 vetted Vestry candidates have been selected

· Candidates were announced within the two week deadline before the Annal Parish meeting
· Voting for candidates will take place on the next 2 Sundays
· Votes will be tallied by nominating committee during annual parish meeting and results certified by the Vestry Clerk
· New Vestry members and Sr.& Jr. Wardens will be announced on February 5th at annual parish meeting.
8. Farewell to Outgoing Vestry Members

As this was their final Vestry meeting before rotating off, many thanks and praises were given to Robbie Matamoros and Dave Cinclair for their faithful and dedicated work while serving on the Vestry. 
9.  Motion

A motion was made by Robbie Matamoros and seconded by Dave Cinclair to close the     meeting. Motion unanimously carried.
10. Closing Prayer

   Fr. Alex closed in Prayer.
The next scheduled meeting is on 2/23/23

Respectfully submitted,

Jean Lamm
Clerk of the Vestry
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